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WEST CLANDON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  
Mr Terence Patrick , Stoney Royd, Woodstock, West Clandon, Guildford, GU4 7UJ

Clerk: 

Mr John Stone, Hunters End, Lime Grove, West Clandon, Guildford GU4 7UT


01483 385187:  westclandon@talktalk.net: www.westclandon.org.uk
Minutes of the meeting held 8.00pm Wed 13th July 2016 
at the Village Hall 
Present: Terence Patrick (Chairman), Rob MacDonald, Carol Roberts, Chris Dean and John Stone (Clerk)

Guildford Borough Councillors Jenny Wicks and David Reeve and Surrey County Councillor Keith Taylor, Paul Cook of the National Trust and 2 residents were in attendance.

1. Apologies for Absence were received from Jonathan Murphy and Stephen Meredith


2. Declaration of Interests.
The Chairman declared that he was a Governor of Clandon School, an Alderman of the Borough of Guildford and a landowner in the village. Chris Dean declared that he was Chairman of the Clandon Society.

3. Confirmation of the Minutes of the meetings.

These were accepted as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising

6. Proposed Waterfields Extension.
The Chairman reported that he had followed up a resident’s complaint over problems with construction traffic and had contacted Borough officers who will look into the problem. The Questionnaire from Surrey Community Action had been received by residents of Meadowlands and is on the website.

7. Traffic Calming on the Street
The Clerk confirmed that the letter to Highways England has been sent with amendments to take account of the proposals at Garlicks Arch.

Councillor Keith Taylor report on discussions at Local Committee referring to the parallel discussions between Surrey and the Parish Council on practical measures to address the traffic issues on the Street. It was not thought viable to ban HGVs or enforce a 20mph limit in the village at this stage. Discussions with Surrey Highways in the search for acceptable solutions are continuing.

The Chairman referred to the need for reliable information on traffic flows to be provided to support any proposals. The Clerk agreed to circulate information which was in the public domain. (John Stone)
It was agreed that the Council should encourage residents to report accidents in the village through the Parish Magazine and to collect reports circulated on the village email (John Stone)

A Resident asked about the use of a potential safe route through the Onslow estate. The Chairman responded that an approach had been made but agreement had not been reached on all points. The Chairman agreed to discuss with James Culmer with a view to reaching agreement and to contact the Police Community Safety Officer on the implications of the recent traffic accident on the Street (Terence Patrick)

9. Clandon School Developments
The Clerk confirmed a letter supporting developments at the School had been set to the Planning Authorities.

12. Footpaths
Rob MacDonald reported that the leaking water main on footpath 568 has been repaired.

13. Recreation Ground 
Members noted that there had been unauthorised parking on the recreation ground in connection with a tennis club event. The Clerk was asked to write to the tennis club outlining the Council’s view (John Stone)
The Clerk reported that Grassform had confirmed that their original quote was still valid and moreover if they received instructions by 14th July a £500 discount would be applied and the work could start next week. Councillors agreed to proceed on this basis. (John Stone/Carol Roberts)
5. Village Hall.
Concerns over the operation of the boiler were reported. The Chairman agreed to arrange for this to be investigated. (Terence Patrick)
The Clerk reported that documentation to support the change of signatories was with the Bank. He would arrange for a Trustee to contact the Charity Commission to ask for login details so that the Charity’s records could be updated. The accounts were currently with the independent examiner. (John Stone)
6. Local Plan.
The Parish Council wrote a comprehensive response which has been lodged with the Local Planners. It is available on the village website. The housing numbers proposed were thought to be particularly difficult to fathom. It was thought that this might be of concern to the planning inspector.

Councillor David Reeve described a comparison with DCLG data and had arrived at different conclusions including the effect of ‘unattributable population change’ resulting in an estimated few hundred per year reduction in population. There were also three different measures of economic data which had been combined into an overall figure for economic growth which may have led to an overestimate. The effects of Brexit had yet to be factored in. It was not clear whether GBC were planning a re-evaluation at this stage.
Thanks was extended to Jonathan Murphy and Chris Dean for the work undertaken on the Council’s response.

7. 
Planning Matters.
In the absence of Jonathan Murphy the Clerk read a note from him on applications for planning permission at Harmsworths and 40 Meadowlands. Councillors agreed with the recommendation that no comment be made.

8. Footpaths.
Rob MacDonald reported that a complaint had been received concerning the state of footpaths 69, 66 and 568. He explained that cutting was undertaken particularly early this year in May. Following representations SCC will do an extra cut next week with an additional cut to be undertaken in August. 
9. Recreation Ground, Playground and Car Park.
It was noted that the Playground Annual Inspection was set to go ahead in August for the fee of £80.
The purchase and installation of a basketball hoop as requested by a young resident was approved. (Carol Roberts)
It was noted that the Village Hall and the Royal British Legion might be asked to make a contribution towards the cost of the extension to the Village Hall Car Park. The Clerk reported that they had both been consulted on the proposals.
10. Grant Aided Projects
The Clerk reported that bidding opportunities for grant aided projects were likely to called for shortly. Members agreed that estimates for work to improve the Green Lane extension footpath and chairs for the Village Hall should be prepared in readiness.  (Rob MacDonald, Chris Dean). 

11. Note Council Correspondence sent and received

Councillors noted the schedule of correspondence included in the papers for the meeting. In particular it was confirmed that proposed changes in bus timetables were going ahead but that these had not resulted in changes to buses serving West Clandon.
12. Financial Matters and signing of cheques.
The following cheques signed at the meeting:

	Date
	Payee
	Chq No
	Ref
	£

	10/07/2016
	Charlotte Edwards
	1842
	16.21
	26.81

	13/07/2016
	C Palmer
	1843
	16.22
	475

	13/07/2016
	T Patrick
	1844
	16.23
	72


13. Any Other Business.

It was agreed that the suggestion that a defibrillator should be installed in the Village would be discussed at the next meeting.
It was further agreed that that the Parish Council would consider whether it wished to consider contributing to a Church initiative to set up a volunteer driver scheme in the village.
It was reported that an Oak Tree outside Maymond on Clandon Road appeared to be in a potentially unsafe condition. Councillor Keith Taylor agreed to follow this up. (Keith Taylor)
Paul Cook of the National Trust agreed to send copy of their response to the Local Plan.
Dates for the proposed Council visit to Clandon Park would be circulated to members.
14. Date of September Meeting
- 8.00pm Wednesday 7th September 2016
